
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 
 
 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 

Disabled and Elderly Health Programs Group 
 
 
 
 
Mike Fogarty  
Chief Executive Officer 
Oklahoma Health Care Authority  
2401 NW 23rd St., Suite 1A 
Oklahoma City, OK 73107 
ATTN: Cindy Roberts 
 
Dear Mr. Fogarty: 
 
We have reviewed the Oklahoma State Plan Amendment (SPA) 12-01 submitted to the Dallas 
Regional Office on February 24, 2012.  The state proposes to add wholesale acquisition cost (WAC) 
as a pricing benchmark should the average wholesale price (AWP) no longer be available from the 
State’s pricing vendor.  The estimated acquisition cost when using WAC as the benchmark will be 
calculated at WAC plus 5.6%.  Based on the information provided, we are pleased to inform you that 
SPA 12-01 is approved with an effective date of March 1, 2012.      
 
A copy of the CMS-179 form as well as the page approved for incorporation into the States plan will 
be forwarded by the Dallas Regional office.  If you have any questions regarding this amendment, 
please contact Wendy Tuttle at (410) 786-8690. 
 
  
      Sincerely, 
                              
          /s/ 
               

Larry Reed 
      Director 
      Division of Pharmacy 
 
 
 
       
cc:  Bill Brooks, ARA, Dallas Regional Office 
 Lynn Ward, Dallas Regional Office 
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